SOMERSET  LOCAL  PHARMACEUTICAL  COMMITTEE
Minutes of the Meeting of the Somerset Local Pharmaceutical Committee held at Ash House Hotel, Ash, Nr Martock on Wednesday 21st September 2016.

Present:  
   A Downing (Chairman); A Harker; G Morris; Mrs F Norman; R Smyth; Ms E Waller; 
 
   P Whitaker; G Winter; R Yadav
In Attendance:  N Woollcombe-Adams (Secretary), M Lennox (Chief Officer), Mrs Y Lamb 

   (Engagement Officer), and Mrs M Pennington.

1. Apologies for Absence – Ms L Coles and Ms H Elliott. 
2. Declarations of Interest – Michael Lennox, Council Member National Association of Primary Care.
3. CCA Report – RS agreed to do this.
4. Minutes of the Last Meeting – Agreed as a correct record of the proceedings.
5. Matters Arising from the Minutes of the Last Meeting – 

Item 8 – Urgent and Emergency Care – Noted that this will come up later in the agenda.

6. Minutes of the Executive Meeting 31st August 2016 – 
a) Yeovil meeting GPs/Pharmacies – This left a foundation to build upon with supporting GPs and Symphony i.e. establishing pharmacy as a member of team primary care. YL had taken up the issue of EPS notices being missed. ML would suggest to Harry Yoxall that these notices should be kept simple. ACTION ML
b) Sustainability and Transformation Plan (STP) – NHSE had created a team involving each South West LPC. ML had already attended meetings to promote multi-disciplinary teams on a South West basis. NHSE is paying £300 per month for 12 months to LPCs for each to provide a representative. It was agreed by the Executive that Somerset LPC would pay this amount to ML to cover his time. The full Committee agreed to ratify this decision.
7. Correspondence – 

It was noted with regret that Lynda Coles had tendered her resignation from the Committee for family reasons. Agreed that NWA would write to Lynda expressing the Committee’s thanks for all the work she had done on its behalf. NWA would also notify the CCA of the subsequent Committee vacancy. GW would speak to the CCA explaining the category of Member and the skill set the Committee required. Furthermore, NWA was asked to enquire of LC if it would still be possible for the Committee to use her as a sounding board/adviser on an irregular basis. ACTION NWA
8. Provider Company – 

At a meeting of Somerset, Devon and Cornwall LPCs the general consensus was that a company jointly owned by the three LPCs and limited by guarantee would be the appropriate model, as a Company Limited by Guarantee was the only format that the CCA would associate with, as well as it being reasonably straight forward. Each Member of the company would guarantee the sum of £1.

The principle would be that the Company on being awarded the contract by a Commissioner would then pass on sub contracts to all Members. The three LPCs would each have one representative on the board, together with three Member representatives and a lay Chairman. The need would still remain to appoint a Chief Operating Officer.

ML/NWA/GN explained the governance structure, and how membership would work to include Associates with no membership connotations and different fee levels.

ML advised on a potential funding model, and he and NWA went on to briefly discuss the North of Tyne model, and its differences to a Company Limited by Guarantee. A question and answer session then took place from which it was agreed that there was a need to clarify governance for any LPC Member, and that Members should make clear any further views they had to ML/NWA by the date of the next LPC meeting on 9th November. The Committee mandated ML to progress matters with Devon and Cornwall LPCs, together with appropriate Officer/Member support. ACTION ML
9. Prescription Collection Services – 

Concerns were raised about pharmacists being disingenuous, and not following SOPs. Fraudulent use of EPS had also been suggested without any evidence. There were further concerns that GPs did not wish to use repeat dispensing by EPS or otherwise. It is possible that EPS maybe relaunched, and CPPE updating training would be available. The LMC/LPC are working to get the EPS system sorted out and its use increased (certain surgeries at present are refusing to become EPS enabled), together with the sorting out of other local problems.

10. Contractors Engagement Events – 

These had now been organised with sponsors and invited guest speakers in place. However, there was a need to encourage further attendees. MP would circulate Members with an updated list of attendees so that they could chase up as appropriate. ACTION MP
11. MSN Meeting Report – 

EW reported difficulty in the co-ordinating of relevant attendees. The result being that the Medicines Safety Network was looking to prepare a pilot project to demonstrate how a difference could be made. ML requested Members to let him have details of positive pharmacist interventions. ACTION ALL
12. Budget Treasurer’s Report – 

The PSNC levy and PharmOutcomes invoices had been paid, and the balance still remained satisfactory. Income from PO was due imminently. RM had finally submitted the 2015/16 accounts to the accountant. It was agreed that VAT enquiry insurance was not necessary, and that NWA should let the Treasurer a simple extract from the LPC minutes confirming the LPC change of address for the bank. ACTION NWA
13. Chief Officer’s Report – 

a) ML reported an invitation received from Sarah Wollaston MP for South West representatives to meet with her and fellow MPs at Westminster on 16th November. It was hoped that approximately 30/40 MPs might attend. It was agreed that AD, FN and ML would attend on behalf of Somerset LPC.
b) CPPE, the working group for development and training, would take on a plan to enable closer/relevant working with CPPE.
c) Five Year Forward Plan for Pharmacy – It was noted both that ML was joining the National Association of Primary Care Board, and agreed that the plan position statement needed to be kept at the forefront of our activities. ML advised that the PWC Value of Community Pharmacy report had now been circulated.
d) New Models of Care – These needed to be kept in the LPC thinking to avoid missing opportunities. 
e) Flu Vaccinations – 840 to date. GPs were concerned that Pharmacy was soliciting their patients for vaccination. 
f) LPN – NHSE was supporting the South West program which was heavy on work force development, and David Bearman was acquiring funding to progress matters with Community Pharmacy, one aspect being to encourage pharmacists to develop their careers in the South West which could have its own training academy and tie in with the STP. Agreed that the Committee should appoint a substitute for ML following Lynda Coles resignation.
g) LPC Conference – ML plus AD would attend for two days with EW attending on the second day. 
h) South West Pharmacy First Services – NHSE wish to commission a service, and ML distributed a paper with examples of potential services and fees. There was a need to raise the starter spend from £1.6million to £3million in order to make the scheme viable.
i) Smoking Cessation – Positive work had been done by YL. Stewart Brock had agreed that the £9,000 remaining in the LPC account could be used to appoint a project manager. This person would work with Solutions 4 Health, and had the potential to earn meaningful sums for Community Pharmacy. It was noted that a consultant John Baker had suitable experience, and subject to Stewart Brock’s agreement to the spend, it was agreed for YL to progress this. 
j) Letter to Pharmacy Superintendents – The absent returns were discussed and the Committee agreed to the issue of an appropriate letter to the Superintendents. 
14. Health and Well Being Board – 

Noted that a meeting was due the following week, and NWA agreed to keep the Committee appraised of relevant topics discussed here, and also at the SCC Scrutiny for Adults and Health Committee. After Christmas ML would like to follow up with the HWB.

15. Application Sub Committee – 

The refusal for Dispensing Doctors in Langport to dispense on behalf of patients in Kingsdon was noted.

16. LPC Strategy Groups – Deferred to November meeting.
17. Dates and Places of Future Meetings – 

Full Committee – 9th November 2016 at Ash House commencing at 9.30am.

Executive – 11th October 2016 at the Nags Head, Thornfalcon commencing at 7.15pm.

18. Any Other Business – 

a) Needle Exchange Claims – These were still stuck with SCC, and there had been no change to date in the claims process.
b) Face to Face Flu Training – Advice was for interested parties to check the Avon LPC and NPA websites.
